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 AT TRUMAN STATE UNIVERSITY

Truman Nursing Alums 
in Nursing Education

T
ruman State University Nursing Department has many 
alums in nursing education, including our own faculty Susan 
Lambert, ’93, Pam Melvin, ’84, Corrie Willis, ’87, and 
Melissa Blagg Holcomb, ’96. Our spring newsletter features 
several other alums in nursing education.

Julie (Finazzo) Clark, 
’09: A year after graduating, 
Julie began a MSN program 
of study with an initial plan 
to become an Adult Nurse 
Practitioner. However, a 
good friend and classmate 
encouraged her to apply for 
an adjunct nursing faculty 
position while she was 
working on her degree. She 
taught for the first time in 
an Adult Health clinical the 
spring of 2011 and absolutely 
loved it. Julie then changed 
her MSN concentration 

to education and never regretted it. She currently teaches 
at Goldfarb School of Nursing in St. Louis, MO. Says 
Julie, “Being in nursing education is so fulfilling. I love the 
classroom and the clinical setting, and especially working 
with the simulation staff to create realistic experiences. I 
also found the flexible schedule really appealing. It’s a great 
profession for work/life balance.”

In addition to teaching, Julie guides and mentors students 
throughout their time in school, allowing her to develop 
unique relationships with the nurses of tomorrow. Julie was a 
Daisy award nominee in the faculty role for outstanding care 
as an educator. 

Joyce Gentry, ’79: Joyce knew she wanted to 
be a nurse after experiencing wonderful inpatient care from 
nurses during a childhood illness. From her time at from 
Truman, then Northeast Missouri State University, Joyce 
fondly remembers Dr. Linda Workman, nursing faculty. Dr. 

Workman provided her with 
guidance and support that 
inspired and motivated Joyce 
to mature into the nurse and 
educator that she is today. 

Joyce obtained a MS 
in Nursing and a Ph.D. 
from the University of 
Missouri-Columbia. She has 
professional experience in 
intensive care, cardiothoracic 
surgery, oncology, orthopedics, 
general surgery, and over 28 
years’ experience in nursing 
education at the LPN, ASN, 

and BSN levels. She is currently tenured faculty at Columbia 
College of Nursing in Columbia, MO and was recently 
promoted to Director and Department Chair of their 
Nursing program, effective May 2017. Says Joyce, “Nursing 
education has provided me many unique experiences and 
benefits. My greatest inspiration comes from the students. 
I hold immense appreciation for them as they achieve their 
goal of becoming a registered nurse, even though they may 
have experienced adversity and hardships along the way. 
The feeling of success fills the environment and energizes 
students and faculty alike.”

Keela Herr, ’76: Keela’s academic career launched 
soon after her graduation from NMSU, which provided 
support for her to pursue a MSN. Before her graduate 
studies, Keela worked as a staff nurse and then the Head 
Nurse on a medical surgical unit. After receiving her degree, 
she started working as faculty at NMSU and continued  
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News in Nursing 

S
pring 2017: We are enjoying the close of a busy 
spring semester with many student, faculty, and 
staff activities. Recent events included Missouri 
Nurse Advocacy Day in Jefferson City and the 
Nursing Student Association’s health fair on 

campus. Special thanks to Kendra Jones for preparing 
and editing the Nursing Alumni Newsletter so we could 
share some of these events with you. As Professors Kit 
and Steve Hadwiger prepare for retirement, please accept 
our appreciation for many years of dedicated teaching 
and service. I anticipate they will continue to share their 
knowledge, experience, and wisdom with our profession 
and community. Dr. Brenda Wheeler will be the incoming 
chair of the Department of Nursing. Dr. Wheeler has 
taught at Truman and chaired the Nursing Student Affairs 
Committee for many years. She brings a great deal of 
knowledge and experience to Truman and to nursing. 

As Nursing Capstones are soon approaching, we look 
forward to the seniors’ presentations, as well as break-out 
sessions and keynote session. Thanks to Rho Omega 
Chapter of Sigma Theta Tau for planning Nursing 
Capstones in May. 

Please continue to share your news, memories, and 
experiences with us. Please visit our website at nursing.
truman.edu or email or call us. I hope you will consider 
visiting the department during the upcoming year. 

Truman’s nursing students, graduates, faculty, and staff 
are amazing people. I have appreciated and enjoyed my 
years at Truman. Thank you! 

Sincerely,

Dr. Stephanie Powelson
Chair, Department of Nursing
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Rho Omega Induction

O
n October 7, the Rho Omega chapter of Sigma Theta Tau 
International (STTI) Nursing Honor Society inducted 
18 senior nursing students, one nurse leader, and one 
Department of Nursing faculty member into its chapter. 
Truman nursing alumna, Rachelle Collinge MPH, RN, 

was the speaker for the event. Her presentation, Creating a ‘Culture of 
Health’ in Missouri: A Changing Healthcare Environment, discussed the 
five action areas required to build a culture of health. 

Rachelle Collinge 

MPH, RN, Truman 

alumna and 

current manager 

of the Public 

Health program 

for the Missouri 

Department of 

Health and Senior 

Services, poses for 

a picture after her 

presentation. 

2016 Sigma Theta Tau International Inductees
Back Row, L to R: J. Trent Hoover, Holly Troyer, Kaitlyn Heman, Sandra Dostalik, Hannah Hopson, Emily Coe, 

Trudi Gatteys, Mickenna Broman, and Andrew Kramer. 
Front Row: Sydney Cornett, Stephanie Dummerth, Kelsey Hamel, Ashlee Thompson, Julia Walther, Ashley Coe, 

Hollie Urbeck. 
Not pictured: Nursing students Jessica Groenke and Laura Tarantino; faculty member Alison Winston, and nursing 

leader Courtney Oxendale.



working summers, 
holidays, and weekends 
in the hospital. Keela says 
the transition to nursing 
education as faculty at 
NMSU was an amazing 
stretch opportunity that 
launched a full, rich career 
in academia. 

After teaching at NMSU 
for 10 years and serving 
as the program’s interim 
Head, Keela completed 
her Ph.D. and moved 
to a research intensive 

academic environment at the University of Iowa where 
she has worked for 30 years. Keela has had numerous 
opportunities throughout her career to contribute to the 
improvement of health care through educating the next 
generation of nurse clinicians and scientists, conducting 
research to advance pain care for older adults, and serving 
in administrative roles to advance the College of Nursing 
and the profession. She has been recognized several times 
for her contributions, most recently receiving the Lifetime 
Achievement Award from the National Gerontological 
Nurses Association and the Distinguished Researcher 
Award from the Hospice and Palliative Nurses Association. 

Sharon Little-
Stoetzel, ’84: After 
graduating, Sharon started 
working in the intensive 
care unit and continued 
to work in this setting for 
25 years. She earned her 
MS in Nursing from the 
University of Missouri-
Columbia in 1991 and began 
teaching in 1995 because 
she really enjoyed working 
with nursing students in 
the ICU. Says Sharon, “I 
enjoyed watching them 

have their “aha” moment when they learned something 
new about caring for this population of patients. I love 
nursing education because I feel like it is a field that 
is always changing and I am never bored. I also get to 
impact student learning and give nurses a good start in a 
profession I love.” 

In 2013, Sharon earned her Ph.D. in Nursing from 
the University of Phoenix with a dissertation topic of 
healthy work environments. Sharon is currently the 
Associate Dean for Undergraduate Programs at Graceland 
University. In December 2016, she earned the Excellence 
in Teaching Award, an award received from student 
nominations of faculty. She has also earned the Evelyn 
Berryman Award for Creativity in Nursing for her work 
in raising funds to build a school in a remote village in 
Guatemala.

Candice Walker, 
’05: Candice transitioned 
into nursing education in 
2008 after working on a 
cardiology unit at University 
Hospital in Columbia and 
at the Missouri Veteran’s 
Home in Mexico, MO. She 
earned her MSN with a 
focus in Nursing Education 
not long after this transition. 
Says Candice, “I have always 
enjoyed mentoring new 
graduates and acting as 
preceptor. The excitement 

and interest on the faces of nursing students and new 
graduates when they grasped a concept or when they 
performed a new skill was contagious for me. It keeps me 
excited about nursing, and it truly keeps life-long learning 
paramount in my career.” 

Candice teaches Adult Health and Geriatrics at a 
community college with primarily nontraditional students, 
many of whom have households to manage and children 
to raise. These students come with many life experiences 
and situations that often make it very challenging for them 
to be successful. Candice finds their dedication, fortitude, 
and persistence inspirational and feels truly rewarded to be 
a part of their journeys.

 
Kelly (Bauer) 
Royston, ’05: Kelly 
never imagined she would 
pursue a career in nursing 
education. After graduating, 
she started working at the 
University of Missouri 
Hospital and received a 
wide range of experiences in 
adult, pediatric, and neonatal 
care. In her various roles, 
Kelly noticed nursing and 
education are closely related. 
She discovered education is 
not only an important tool 

that empowers patients seeking care, but also is essential 
for comfort, understanding, and overall communication 
with family members and caregivers, leading to enhanced 
care of the family unit. She enjoyed education in nursing 
and decided to pursue her passion. 

For seven years, Kelly has worked as a Nursing 
Instructor/Clinical Instructor and for the past two years 
has also taken on the role of Department Chair for the 
Practical Nursing Technology program at State Technical 
College of Missouri in Linn, MO. Says Kelly, “Nursing 
education is essential to the world we live in. Each day 
I am blessed to not only affect the lives of a handful of 
people, but also reach numerous people through the 
success and work of my graduate nurses.” 
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What advice would you give to nurses who are 
interested in teaching?

Julie: “Go for it! Do not be scared of it. It’s really easy 
to “test the waters” of education by becoming adjunct 
like I did, and just teaching one or two clinicals or labs to 
see how you like it. There is always need in education for 
passionate, qualified faculty, so don’t feel like you aren’t 
good enough! If you’re interested, try it out. You may end 
up loving it!”

Sharon: “Get some experience at the bedside and go 
back to school for a masters and doctoral degrees. I would 
also find a faculty mentor to assist in this career path.”

Candice: “Remember what it was like to be a 
student. What characteristics about your instructors 
were helpful to you? Who made the most difference? 
I find that students will rise to your expectations, but 
only if they feel supported, encouraged, and respected. 

Unfortunately, the healthcare environment can be a 
negative place. I always use the motto, “New nurses are 
friends, not food!”

Kelly: “Know that it is not easy whether in the 
classroom, clinical site, or in the office. That is what 
I enjoy, the challenge and the variation within the 
profession. Each day I am learning through my students 
as they seek their own success in nursing.”

Keela: “Become the best clinician you can be and arm 
yourself with strong graduate preparation and skills to 
foster learning in a new and exciting technological era.”

Joyce: “Never stop learning; accept challenges 
willingly; remember that we know a lot but we don’t 
know everything – it’s okay to openly admit this; students 
can be inspirational, encouraging, delightful, frustrating, 
and lackadaisical – don’t ever forget that you were once a 
student!”

     IN THE

Spotlight
Three Retire from Truman 
Nursing Faculty

T
his summer, three very esteemed colleagues will 
retire from the Truman Nursing Department: 
Stephanie Powelson, Chair of the Department 
and Professor of Nursing; Stephen Hadwiger, 
Professor of Nursing, and Mariquit (Kit) 

Hadwiger, Associate Professor of Nursing. In recognition 
of their many years of service and dedication to preparing 
Truman nurses, this feature offers their reflections on their 
time at Truman. 

What are your favorite memories at Truman or 
activities with which you have been involved?

Kit: I began teaching at Truman 23 years ago in the 
fall of 1994. My fondest memories have been working 
with students in the clinical settings: hospital, nursing 
homes, school screenings, Head Start, and Chariton 
Valley. Through a faculty development luncheon, I was 
encouraged to develop a study-abroad program in the 
Philippines. The Center for International Education 
Abroad funded me in 1996 to set up my program. In 
1997, I brought my first group of 8 nursing students. 
Since the beginning, I have facilitated 18 study abroad 
trips to the Philippines for 185 nursing students. 

During my first 6 years with the nursing honor society, 
I participated in its inception, its chartering, and its first 
Key Award. As president, I spearheaded the Nursing 
Honor Society’s board in 2002 to apply for charterhood in 

Sigma Theta Tau International (STTI) Honor Society of 
Nursing. We were chartered in 2003 at the 37th Biennial 
Convention in Toronto, Canada, as Rho Omega Chapter. 
This is important to me because Rho Omega enables 
Truman nursing students to become members of STTI—
an international society that was originally founded by 
baccalaureate nursing students. In 2015, Steve and I were 
both surprised to receive the School of Health Sciences 
and Education’s Mission Award.

Stephanie: I started at Truman in the fall of 1996 
with the University’s name change from Northeast 
Missouri State University to Truman State University. 
My fondest memories include the department’s move 
from Barnett Hall to the new Health Sciences Building 
in 2011, which provided new office and classroom 
space, and the Nursing Simulation Center (NSC). The 
department prepared for CCNE accreditation in 2002 
(with a subsequent visit in 2012) and was successful 
in continuing our national nursing accreditation. The 
department has been fortunate to receive several grants 
to support the NSC, including the year we moved into 
the new building. Three grants have been awarded from 
MSBN to support a new accelerated BSN program, 
staff/faculty salaries, and technology. Faculty, staff, 
and administrators have been very supportive of our 
nursing program and have helped us in many ways. I 
appreciate the help and support of our local and extended 
communities.

Steve: Twenty four years ago I brought my family, 
Kit and our three children, to Kirksville during the Great 
500 Year Flood of 1993 to begin my career as a faculty at 
Truman. Faculty of the Spanish Department mentored 
me during my dissertation, Managing Diabetes according 
to Mexican American Immigrants in 2001, which led 
me into civic engagement with the Milan Centro Latino 
and the Northeast Missouri Minority Health Alliance. 
These experiences led to Diversity Institute Fellowships 
for Estudiantes de Enfermera (2003-2004), Milan 
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Volunteers [later Hablantos Unidos] (2004-2005), and 
last to Bridging the Gap medical interpreter training 
(2005-2006) on the Truman campus. 

Student intellect and initiative at Truman was always 
central to me as a research mentor. For the McNair 
Program, I mentored Nohemi Alvarez-Landa (The Health 
Impact of Industrialization on Women of Maquiladoras) 
and Tahamara Ibarra (Comparison and Contrast of the 
Attitudes toward Water Contamination among Mexican 
Families Living along the New River). Summer research 
stipends were awarded to Nohemi Alvarez-Landa (2006, 
Hispanic Involvement in the Construction of Diabetes 
Education), Greg Wisa (2007, The Lived Experience 
of Homosexuality in Adolescence), and Erin Randall 
(2008, The Lived Experience of Primary Caregivers 
of Older Adults with Alzheimer’s Disease, presented 
at NCUR 2009). I was also privileged to be a research 
mentor for an NIH Minority Fellow, Jennifer Dine, 
who presented Breast Cancer/Lymphedema Survivorship 
and Meaning-Making of Illness at NCUR 2008. These 
great student researchers contributed to my receiving the 
2009 Outstanding Research Mentor Award. My favorite 
publication was inspired by Kit when both of our fathers 
died in their homes. Out of our lived experiences, we 

Student Life
TSU & ATSU KCOM Interprofessional 
Obstetrics Simulation

I
n February 2017 nursing students enrolled in NU 375: Maternal/Neonatal Nursing 
participated in an interprofessional birth simulation at the Drabing Human Patient 
Simulation Center on ATSU’s campus. The main objective of the experience was to  
foster improved interprofessional communication between medical and nursing students. 
The simulation was coordinated by NU 375’s course instructor Brenda Austin MSN,  

RN and Lisa Archer BSN, RN, the director of Simulation & Performance Assessment at  
ATSU. Students participated in several different birth scenarios, assisted in examination of  
the mother before and after delivery, and provided care to the neonate after birth.

produced Dying at Home in Two Different Cultures 
published in 1999 by Home Health Care Management 
and Practice.

What you will miss about Truman?

Kit: I will miss working with our bright young nursing 
students. Their enthusiasms, their smiles, their curiosity, 
their questioning minds! It is something to look forward 
to when I come to work. I am also privileged to have 
worked with a cohesive group of colleagues in the 
Nursing Department and across the university campus.

Stephanie: I have greatly enjoyed my interactions 
with Truman’s students. Teaching public health nursing 
has been very rewarding. Working with students to plan 
outreach events to prevent or detect communicable 
diseases has enhanced communications with health 
departments, schools, and other communities in 
providing health care for Missouri residents. I’ve 
appreciated the many opportunities for personal and 
professional growth provided by Truman.

Steve: I will mostly miss the stimulation and the 
enthusiasm of students; they have kept me feeling young.

What are your plans after retirement?

Kit: After retiring, I plan to work out in the rec center, 
hang out in the library, and read my favorite books. As 
long as there remains interest, I would like to continue 
my study abroad program to the Philippines.

Stephanie: My husband, Tim Tucker, and I hope 
to spend time with our family members. Our sons and 
daughters-in-law have moved to the east and west coasts, 
and many of my siblings live in the south.

Steve: After retiring, Kit and I plan to travel. I want to 
write fiction about spiritual crises and resolutions. While 
fiction still requires rewriting and rewriting, I am not 
obligated to stick to the facts. There is more freedom in 
the construction of the story.

Nursing Retirees: Kit and Steve Hadwiger, and Nursing 

Department Chair, Stephanie Powelson. See Alumni News 

for scholar hip giving opportunities.
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Alumni News/Notes

S
hare your news, accomplishments, plans, travels, 
marriage, births, etc. Don’t forget address changes so 
the newsletter can keep up with you. Send updates 

and notes to nursing@truman.edu or by postal mail.

Wendy Oswald, ’00, was one of 250 Super Hero award 
recipients recognized by United Health Care for her 
nursing skills this spring.

Julie (Finazzo) Clark, ’09, and her husband Jason 
welcomed their first child in October 2016, a baby boy 
named Jacob. 

Heather (Rush) VanBebber, ’09, is a Clinical Analyst 
at the University of Kansas Health System. Prior to 
working in nursing technology, she worked as a nurse in 
various positions, including med-tele inpatient nursing, 
pediatrics, and heme/onc. She and her husband are 
welcoming their first child, a baby girl, in June and 
are very excited to become parents. They met working 
together on the same unit as new grads and now work in 
the same department.

Erin (Herbst) Bieser, ’10, recently began a new 
position at The University of Kansas Health System as 
Clinical Nurse Coordinator of the General Neurology 
Department where she will be providing new patient care 
coordination and patient education.

Brittany Thompson, ’14, volunteered as a PACU nurse 
for 6 weeks on Mercy Ships in Benin. The organization 
performs free surgery for people with disfigurements. She 
works in the Surgical ICU at OSF in Peoria, Illinois.

Kayce Petko Hincker, ’15, was recently accepted into 
the MSN pediatric nurse practitioner program at the 
University of Missouri-Kansas City. Kayce works in the 
NICU at SSM Cardinal Glennon in St. Louis. 

Lauren Dwyer Patton, ’16, was recently accepted into 
the MSN family nurse practitioner program at Illinois 
State University and will begin her studies in the fall. She 
works in the Cardiovascular ICU at OSF Saint Francis 
Medical Center in Peoria, IL and is soon starting a PRN 
position as a pediatric home care nurse for a child with a 
congenital heart defect and complex medical needs. 

Scholarship Donation
Please consider making a contribution in honor of the retirements of Dr. Stephanie Powelson, 

Dr. Stephen Hadwiger, and Mrs. Mariquit (Kit) Hadwiger. Dr. Powelson and her husband, Tim 

Tucker established the Powelson/Tucker Nursing Lab Fund in 2010, which is intended to encourage 

the growth and development of the nursing lab. The Hadwigers established the Stephen and 

Mariquit Hadwiger Endowed Study Abroad Scholarship earlier this year. This fund is intended for 

nursing majors who are studying abroad, with a preference for nursing majors who are studying 

abroad in a program sponsored by the Nursing Department.

I/We want to make a donation to the Nursing Program:

l $1000  l $500  l $100  l $50  l $25  l Other $
l  Make check payable to Truman State University Foundation.

l Discover   l MasterCard   l VISA   l American Express

Account No. Exp. Date 

Name as it Appears on Card

Please direct my gift to:
l Powelson/Tucker Nursing Lab Fund

l Stephen & Mariquit Hadwiger Endowed Study Abroad Scholarship

l Nursing Lab Fund

l Nursing General Fund

l Nursing Alumni Scholarship

l Other

l My employee will match my gift. The appropriate form is  
     enclosed.

Give SECURELY online at: giveonline.truman.edu

All contributions are tax deductible to the extent of the law.

Thank you for your generous support—
your help does make a difference!


